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NGA Announces Brett Markham as Deputy Director 
 
SPRINGFIELD, Virginia – The National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency announced Brett 

Markham as the agency’s tenth deputy director effective immediately. 

“Mr. Markham has over 37 years of combined military and civilian leadership experience … 16 

have been at NGA,” said NGA Director VADM Frank Whitworth.  

Markham previously served as the agency’s chief of staff overseeing NGA's executive support 

staff, administrative services, logistics, personnel security, human resources, employee training 

and development, corporate communications and congressional engagement. 

Prior to that role, Markham held a number of positions within NGA to include serving as the west 

executive and dual-hatted as the deputy associate director of operations. In this capacity, he 

represented the director and deputy director at NGA’s campuses in St. Louis and assisted with 

the integration of all activities across NGA St. Louis. 
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About NGA 
 
NGA delivers world-class geospatial intelligence that provides a decisive advantage to policymakers, 
warfighters, intelligence professionals, and first responders. 
 
NGA is a unique combination of intelligence agency and combat support agency. It is the world leader in 
timely, relevant, accurate and actionable geospatial intelligence. NGA enables the U.S. intelligence 
community and the Department of Defense to fulfill the president’s national security priorities to protect 
the nation.  
 
For more information about NGA, visit us online at nga.mil, Instagram, LinkedIn, Facebook and X. 
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